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TO:

UALR Benefits Eligible Employees
FROM:

Debra Simpson-Webster – Associate Director/Benefits
DATE:

November 1, 2017
RE:

2018 Open Enrollment Information

The University of Arkansas announces the 2018 Open Enrollment period.  Enrollment will start November 1, 2017 and end on November 30, 2017.  NO LATE ENROLLMENTS WILL BE ACCEPTED.  All changes must be completed and received in the Department of Human Resources by Thursday – November 30, 2017.
If you wish to make no changes to your health, dental or vision plans, there is no action required.  However, you must make a positive election to enroll or re-enroll in the flexible spending accounts (FSA) each year.   
During the open enrollment period, employees may:

Health insurance

· Add, change or cancel health insurance (see Open Enrollment 2018 document for additional information and rates).  

· UMR will mail new identification cards to employees who are enrolled in the health plan.  Cards will be mailed starting mid December.  If you completed the OnLife Wellness program, please review your new card to make sure it indicates “Wellness Qualified” at the top of the identification card.  Newly hired employees with an effective date of August 1, 2017 or greater for medical insurance; will receive the 2018 Maximum OOP reduction through the OnLife Wellness program (no action is required).
· Dependent eligibility documentation (new) – Effective October 1, 2016, documentation is being required for all newly added spouse or dependent child to your health, dental or vision coverage (if you already have a spouse/dependent on your plan, this does not apply.  Your verification was completed during a previous dependent audit and new employees are required to provide this information if covering a dependent). 
· The University of Arkansas will offer a choice of 3 medical plan options (UMR will remain as the third party administrator for the health plan).  

· Classic
· Health Savings Plan (includes a Health Savings Account or “HSA” feature)

· Premier Plan

Dental insurance
· The University will move from Delta Dental to Arkansas Blue Cross and Blue Shield for administration of the University’s self-funded dental plan.  The plan coverage will be expanded to include orthodontia benefits for children to age 18. 

· Add, change or cancel dental insurance (see Open Enrollment 2018 document for additional information and rates).  There will be no increase in dental insurance.

Vision insurance

· Add, change or cancel vision insurance (see Open Enrollment 2018 document for additional information and rates).  There will be no increase in vision insurance.
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Flexible Spending Plans (FSA)

· Employees must make a positive election to enroll in the FSA plan.  If you are currently enrolled in the FSA plan for 2017, you must re-enroll for 2018 if you choose to participate.  If you are not electing to enroll for 2018, there is no action needed. 
The health care FSA account limit has increased from $2550 to $2600 annually.  (see Open Enrollment 2018 document for additional FSA changes)
Optional Long Term Disability insurance (LTD)
· During the open enrollment period, employees can take advantage of a one-time Open Enrollment period to enroll in the Optional LTD benefit.  Enrollment in this benefit program would provide an employee 60% of their total base salary if a long term disability occurred.  Payments will be made to employee until age 65 (benefit payments are extended beyond age 65 if disability occurred at age 65).  During this special open enrollment there are no health questions to answer.  However, if you sign up during this open enrollment, your plan will be subject to a 12 month pre-existing condition exclusion period.  Pre-existing means that you had symptoms, took medications, had treatment, or were diagnosed during the six month period immediately prior to your 1/1/2018 effective date of coverage.  

· Employees wishing to enroll in this one-time Open Enrollment for Long Term Disability Insurance must complete a UA Group Benefits Change form.  This form can be obtained from Human Resources or located our website www.ualr.edu/humanresources under “forms”.
The above information is a summary of changes regarding benefits that will become effective January 1, 2018.  Please see attached documents for more information on these changes.

Human Resources will conduct general information meetings on the following dates (same information will be discussed at each meeting):

Tuesday

  November 7, 2017 
Donaghey Student Center – Ledbetter Room C

10 – 11 a.m.    &   1 – 2:00 p.m.

Wednesday
  November 8, 2017 
 William H. Bowen Law School – Herschel Friday Courtroom

9 – 10  a.m. & 1 – 2:00 p.m. (individual appointments schedule between and after meetings)

Friday

 November 10, 2017 
 Donaghey Student Center – Ledbetter Room A

10 – 11 a.m.  &   1 – 2:00 p.m.
Monday

 November 13, 2017 
 Donaghey Student Center – Ledbetter Room  C

10 – 11 a.m.  &   1 – 2:00 p.m.
Wednesday
 November 15, 2017 
Dickinson Hall – Room 100 Auditorium
10 – 11 a.m.  &   1 – 2:00 p.m.
Wednesday
 November 29, 2017 
Dickinson Hall – Room 100 Auditorium
10 – 11 a.m.  (one meeting only)
Same information will be discussed at each meeting.  

More benefit open enrollment information is available on the Human Resources’ website at www.ualr.edu/humanresources and click on the “Open Enrollment” tab.
